Administrative Council Meeting Minutes
June 20, 2016
Attendees:  Dr. Michael Galyean, Dr. Michael Ballou, Jane Piercy, Norman Martin, Dr. Phil Johnson, Dr. Rudy Ritz, Prof. Eric Bernard, Dr. Mark Wallace, and Dr. Eric Hequet.
1. Minutes from the May 16, 2016 Administrative Council meeting were approved as distributed.

2. Dr. Galyean asked the department chairs to please forward requests to him for discussion and approval when giving merit raises that are two times (or more) the standard merit pool raise.  This will also apply when giving equity raises.  Equity raises that are 10% or more need to go through the Dean’s Office, the Office of the Provost, and then the President’s Office for final approval.  In both cases, justification and sustainability of funding will need to be provided for approval.
3. Dr. Ballou discussed a request from ORS asking for justification for state line-item research dollars.  Every legislative cycle the university is required to do a narrative on the use of state funded research dollars, but this request is more detailed and requires several metrics.  He has developed a spreadsheet to capture the required data that will need to be completed by the department chairs in AFS, AAEC, NRM, and PSS.  After some adjustments based on this morning’s discussions, he will send this to the chairs.  The spreadsheet needs to be returned to him by July 1st.
4. Dr. Galyean addressed the on-going issue of college vehicle fleet, and the problem of obtaining new vehicles.  He and Dr. Wallace recently met with Noel Sloan, VP for Administration and Finance and CFO, to discuss this issue.  They offered a couple of solutions to help with the problem, but have not received an answer yet.  In the meantime, each department should evaluate the use of their vehicles, see whether they are all being used efficiently and whether they can identify some that could possibly be put on the surplus list, which would allow new vehicles to be purchased.

OTHER

Jane noted that the construction work on their future office suite on the first floor of Goddard is coming along nicely, and they are anticipating an early September completion date.  She also reported that she will be going to San Antonio for the Texas Wildlife Association meeting the third week in July.  Dr. Blake Grisham and Dr. Warren Conway will be attending with her.  She leaves this afternoon for the NAADA Conference that is being held in Asheville, North Carolina.

Dr. Hequet reported that he has had some issues with the library not having (or being able to access) back-issues of the Textile Research Journal that are needed for research purposes.  It seems the library has purchased a new software package and he is not able to access anything before 1993.  He proposed that we contact our library representative to see what can be done, and possibly give them a list of journals that we absolutely need access to and see what they can do.  He also noted they have 29 applicants for the Plant Breeding and Genetics position and that the Urban Soils position is in the process of being opened for accepting applicants.  He also mentioned that a web page and brochure were being developed to send out for potential donors to the horticultural gardens renovation project.
Dr. Wallace gave an update on several construction/remodeling projects within NRM.  Ag Sciences 117 is being remodeled as a computer lab, several TVs within the department are being installed, and two classrooms are on the list to have some work done on them.  The first two projects have stalled for the most part, and Dr. Wallace is not sure the classrooms are going to get on the summer work schedule.  He also reported that Dr. Portillo’s wife was hospitalized for gallbladder surgery and had a longer stay than usual as a result of complications, but she is currently home and recuperating.  He also announced that Dr. Matthew Barnes and wife Erin had a baby girl last week, and all are doing well.

Dr. Rudy Ritz (substituting for Dr. Fraze) reported that new Ag Ed faculty member Dr. John Rayfield will be here this week, and new Ag Communications faculty member Dr. Nan Li will be arriving in August.  AEC is hosting a CASE Institute (Curriculum for Agricultural Science Education) this week, and approximately 28 teachers from the surrounding area will be attending.  Dr. Ritz also mentioned that the Texas FFA Convention will be held July 11th – 15th in Dallas, and several of their faculty members will be attending.  Dr. Ritz and Dr. Rayfield will be attending a TAWC field-walk event scheduled for July 7th at Glen Schur’s farm in Plainview, and the annual field day has been scheduled for August 30th, with the location to be announced.
Dr. Johnson reported that Dr. Stephen Devadoss, Professor of Risk Management, will be here on July 5th to complete some paperwork, etc. and will begin his new position in AAEC on August 1st.  Dr. Jamie Bologna, who will be a joint faculty member with the Free Market Institute, will begin her new duties effective September 1st.  Dr. Johnson noted that they have been doing some renovations to their conference room and hope to have them completed sometime in July.  He announced that long-time faculty member and former department chair, Dr. Don Ethridge, passed away last week.  Dr. Sanja Zivkovic and Dr. Olga Murova have been awarded a grant that is allowing them to host several co-op managers from Serbia for two weeks.  They will be giving lectures on cooperatives, as well as visiting many of the local co-ops in the area.
Prof. Eric Bernard has been busy updating some of the marketing materials for the Department of Landscape Architecture, as well as doing lots of cleaning out old storage spaces.  The department has also been working on a proposal for the undergraduate program to move from a five-year to a four-year program.  Once that is approved, they will begin work on getting a 5-year program approved that will lead to a Master’s Degree in LA.  Prof. Bernard has been meeting with many of the current students about research space, and they are moving a computer lab and classroom around to help meet space needs.  He also mentioned there are plans for renovations to the back of the CASNR Annex, but he wants to meet with the project managers to discuss some design problems that those plans will not resolve.
Dr. Ballou announced that he has hired a new Grants Administrator/Editor, Dr. Galen Austin, who will begin on July 11th.  Dr. Austin received his Ph.D. from Texas Tech University in our Animal and Food Sciences Department and has worked for the last several years as a research associate in The Institute of Environmental and Human Health (TIEHH) at Texas Tech.

Norman Martin reported that Everardo Macias will begin in CASNR on July 5th as our new Coordinator for Diversity.  Ever comes to us from the Dallas Regional Undergraduate Admissions Office.  Norman also noted that we have been contributing to the content build-up of information, photos, etc. to help with the marketing aspects for the proposed Vet School.  The CASNR website is still under development to the new template, and we are still awaiting a database migration from the old system to the new.
